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GREENPOWER F24/F24+ TECHNICAL BULLETIN - FEBRUARY 2019 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION FOR F24/F24+ COMPETITORS 

Subject: Nosecone Structures 

We would like to remind all teams of the following requirement contained in the 2019 F24/F24+ 

Technical & Sporting Regulations: 

T8.1. Anything forward of the bulkhead in T7.1 must be easily deformable. 

Please be aware that from the 2019 season onwards the following guidance on assessment of 

nosecone structures will be issued to scrutineers.  Teams not conforming to this requirement will, at 

the discretion of the Chief Scrutineer, be excluded from events. 

Nosecone Deformability Assessment 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This bulletin has been issued in the interests of safety. 

Should you require further help or advice regarding this matter please contact: 

Steve Newman 

Stores & Technical Manager 

steve@greenpower.co.uk 

Tel: 01243 552305 

Can you, by hand, easily deform/flex 

the unsupported nosecone shell? 

Yes No 

Yes 

Yes No 

FAIL 

No 

PASS 

Is the outer surface made from 

soft/pliable material such as adhesive 

vinyl/tape, fabric or similar? 

Is there anything else, e.g. floor, 

forward of the bulkhead that may 

not be easily deformable? 
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